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A Message from the President

Hello Camellia Friends,
Our Spring Show is just a few short days away.  I hope these last few days of nice, spring-like weather mean that we will have plenty of beautiful blooms to share and judge.  I’m excited to see our blooms as well as the awesome Lantern Asia exhibit that will fill the garden.  I’m sure it will be magical.
Friday evening, we will hold our judges reception at the hotel.  Their policy states that all our food items must be prepared off site.  We are not permitted to use crock pots, warming trays, etc.  If you are attending and bringing food items, please plan accordingly.  
I’d like to thank Bob Black for arranging our field trip for March 17th.  We planned to do this last year but the weather had other plans.  Our host is willing to let us enjoy his collection.  Please see the details posted in this newsletter to reserve you spot for this trip.
This is our busy time at school, so I feel like I catch myself coming and going…if I’m lucky.  I truly appreciate the fine job that Maria Stephenson has done preparing our newsletter and staying behind me to make sure it gets out to our members.  Please note our upcoming schedule of events included in this newsletter.  We have a busy spring ahead.  
Additionally, please welcome Ken Walsh to the VCS Board.  His family has a rich camellia history.  I am thankful that he is willing to serve with us.

Your officers and board members are here to serve you.  If you have ideas, suggestions, etc., please give us a call.

See you soon,
Malia Huddle

VCS President
NEW FEATURE: VCS REMEMBERS

The Virginia Camellia Society is the premier organization supporting the Hofheimer Garden at Norfolk Botanical Gardens.  We have a rich history.  We’ll be sharing a bit of that history in our newsletter.  Check out “VCS Remembers” in each issue.  We appreciate Winston Gouldin for sharing his knowledge in order to make this possible.

VCS Spring Show
This year’s Spring Show will be held on March 12, 2016 at the Rose Garden Hall in the Norfolk Botanical Garden, which will coincide with the Garden’s Lantern Asia Festival.  Take advantage to show off your beautiful blooms, buy some new camellias and see these amazing works of art.
Lantern Asia 
The Lantern Asia Festival will be held at the Norfolk Botanical Garden from March 5, 2016 to April 30, 2016.  This is a mile long walking event of “art by day and magic by night” of colossal Asian works of art.  The Norfolk Botanical Garden does offer a tram ride at 2pm thru the works of art.  Please check their website at www.norfolkbotanicalgarden.org for further details on the event and pricing. 
During the Lantern Asia Festival, complimentary admission passes and American Horticulture Society Reciprocal Admission garden program will not be in effect.*  

VCS Field Trip to Elizabeth City, 

North Carolina
Thursday, March 17, 2016
We have been invited to an ID workshop on March 17th of fellow VCS member Clay Foreman, Jr.’s garden, which is over a half acre and home to over 275 camellia specimens.  We will be carpooling from BCN Suffolk Distribution Center. 
Stay tuned for further updates from Bob Black, V.P. Horticulturist, Bennett's Creek Nursery, Smithfield, Virginia.
To see all the Camellia show results for the previous 2014-2015 season across the Atlantic Coast and Gulf Conferences: 

http://www.atlanticcoastcamelliasociety.org/2014-2015/ACCS Show Results - 2014-2015.html
--------------------
MONTHLY CARE REMINDERS FOR YOUR CAMELLIAS

March
A good time to capture your blooms with a photo!  Pruning begins this month after the plant has stopped blooming.  Pick up and dispose wet moldy blooms that have fallen to the ground to minimize petal blight.
April

Continue pruning plants.  Begin fertilizer application to stimulate new growth. Spray plants for scale and insect control before the temperature gets too high. Do not spray dormant oil if temperatures are above 80°F.  Propagate new plants by air-layering.  If you want to root cuttings, May through August is the best time to do it.
May

Camellias are growing rapidly at this point and need moisture. Water your plants if it does not rain for 10 days.  Mulch plants with pine straw 2-4 inches. 
Materials used in this article courtesy of the Atlantic Coast Camellia Society Website, and .Luther W. Baxter, Jr. of the Fayetteville Camellia Club website. 

VCS CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR 2015
Watch for future revised editions, up-dates, cancellations etc. on our website vacamelliasociety.org or in the VCS newsletter, the garden sections of the VA-Pilot and Daily Press.  (Please be sure we have your correct, current email address.)

*  *  *  * 

FRIDAY, March 11, 2016
1:00PM – 3:00PM

SET-UP FOR SPRING SHOW & PLANT SALE

SATURDAY, March 12, 2016
10:00AM - 4:00PM

VCS SPRING CAMELLIA SHOW & PLANT SALE
NBG ROSE GARDEN HALL 
Lantern Asia Exhibit – Entry Fee: $20

SATURDAY, APRIL 23, 2016
9:30AM—12:30PM

VCS AIR LAYER WORKSHOP
NBG HOFHEIMER CAMELLIA GARDEN,

Learn how to add air layers, trim branches and apply gibb to obtain bigger blooms.
FRIDAY THRU SUNDAY, MAY 6 - 8, 2016,

VCS MAY PLANT SALE

NBG GARDENER’S MARKET 

THURSDAY, MAY 17, 2016
5:00PM—7:00PM

ANNUAL TRAIN RIDE & PICNIC at NBG’S

PICNIC PAVILLION. If rain--Baker Hall.
SATURDAY, AUGUST 20, 2016,

9:00AM –- NOON
VCS AIR LAYER HARVEST WORKSHOP
NBG HOFHEIMER CAMELLIA GARDEN,

Learn how to remove air layers and correct

planting technique. 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 17, 2016
10:00AM –3:00PM

HAMPTON ROADS AGRICULTURE RESEARCH & EDUCATION CENTER
1444 Diamond Springs Rd., Virginia Beach, VA
Additional events will be added as we confirm them. All dates are subject to change.
VCS REMEMBERS
History Of The Hofheimer Garden

To recap Part 1: The first planting took place on October 24, 1992, when 160 cultivars were planted by members of the Virginia Camellia Society, the Norfolk Botanical Garden staff and twenty-five Boy Scouts from Troup No. 1 in Norfolk and Troup No. 364 in Virginia Beach. 
Part  2 of 3
Each year new plants have been added to the collection, and by 1996 we had exceeded the original goal, with a total of 320 plants in the garden. By that time, the original design of linear beds had been altered to provide a more esthetic appearance. That same year disaster in the form of voles struck! Fourteen plants had their roots completely devoured and had to be removed. The problem was studied and a multi-pronged attack launched. Ramek was sprinkled into the mole runs. Next, a castor oil product was applied to the soil. Finally, milky spore was sprayed over the area. To protect the roots themselves, wire cages made from galvanized hardware cloth were constructed. These were placed twelve inches into the soil surrounding the plant and then bent upward to meet the trunk, forming a cover over the top of the ball. Rubber pipe insulation protected the trunk. These were installed around the smaller plants already in the ground and all newly planted ones. This proved to be very labor intensive. Since 1998 sharp stone placed around the roots and on top of the soil has been utilized. This did not protect against meadow voles that killed several plants in 2001.
Welcome New Members

Aug 2015  – Feb 2016

Craig Weaver

Williamsburg, VA

Michelle Dunford

Virginia Beach, VA

Thadine Powell

Virginia Beach, VA

Robert Graham

Charlottesville, VA

Sue Addair

Chesapeake, VA

Matt & Melanie Sawyer

Smithfield, VA

VCS OFFICERS, DIRECTORS, &

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

VIRGINIA CAMELLIA SOCIETY (VCS) OFFICERS, DIRECTORS, &

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN
President – Malia Huddle

          757-436-6457

          malia.l.huddle@gmail.com
1st Vice President - Larry  
          757-805-2043(C), 757-8418 (W)
         Larrybarlow@cavtel.net
2nd Vice President – Toni McKenna,
757-432-0220, 757-376-2119(C)

tmckenna@cox.net
Recording Secretary – Sandy Godwin,

757-410-2328, 757-737-2639(C) 

jgodwin5@cox.net
Treasurer – Fred McKenna

757-818-3895
             fred.mckenna@me.com
VCS BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

2016 – Gary Hanson

                  757-242-4367

   gjhanson@att.net
2016 – Carol Anne Kent


  757-440-8933

   cakent@cox.net
2016 – Bob Ward
  757-587-7844
2017 - Mike Andruczyk
   757-382-6348

    mikeand@vt.edu

     mandruczyk@cityofchesapeake.net
2017 – Malia Huddle

            757-436-6457

            malia.l.huddle@gmail.com
2017 – Pixie Kilebrew

           757-591-0653

            pixie.killebrew@gmail.com
2018 - Winston Gouldin
757-642-4960
twgouldin@cox.net

2018– Phil Johnson,

757-547-4256, 757-777-6645(C)

 wa.sp@verizon.net
2018 – Kathy Hanson

                 757-242-4367

  gjhanson@att.net
2019– Ken Walsh

757-503-2010

walsh4email@yahoo.com, ken.walsh.jr@gmail.com
2019 - Maria Stephenson
            757-965-7313, 757-288-8898(C)
  Zuki1919@yahoo.com, maria@tavss.com
2019– Peggy Troyer

           757-305-9263

             alkatoma@netzero.com

EXOFICIO BOARD MEMBER:
Past President – Toni McKenna,

757-432-0220, 757-376-2119©

tmckenna@cox.net
VCS COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN:

Ambassador Program: VACANT 

Education:  Winston Gouldin
757-642-4960
twgouldin@cox.net

Hospitality:  Toni McKenna
757-432-0220, 757-376-2119(C)
 tmckenna@cox.net
Liaison NBG/VCS Committee:

Renee Frith

757-441-5830x455
renee.frith@nbgs.org
Newsletter Editor: 

          Maria Stephenson
757-965-7313, 757-288-8898(C)

             Zuki1919@yahoo.com
Propagation: Bob Black
757-255-4463, 757-483-1425 (W),   

           757-285-4696(C)

Bob@bcnursery.com 
By-Laws Committee: Maria Stephenson
757-965-7313, 757-288-8898(C)

Zuki1919@yahoo.com
          Phil Johnson,

757-547-4256, 757-777-6645(C)

 wa.sp@verizon.net
Winston Gouldin

757-855-7907

twgouldin@cox.net

Research:  Kathy Hanson  
               757-242-4367,
             gjhanson@att.net
Show Chairmen: Larry Barlow 

757-805-2043(C)


Larrybarlow@cavtel.net 

Doug Simon

757-625-0374 


Simon2ofus@aol.com 


Chairperson Telephone Committee: 

          Gerry Fred 
757-855-7595

             roberthfred@gmail.com
Website:  Bill Trotter: trotter0@cox.net
The VCS MISSION STATEMENT

The Purpose/Mission of the Virginia Camellia Society is to learn and to promote the growth and propagation of the beautiful camellia through meetings, workshops, and through the presentation and sponsorships of annual camellia shows.   (VCS 2004)
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